
PROCEEDINGS OF THE 
FRANKLIN COUNTY BOARD OF 

SUPERVISORS
NOVEMBER 22ND, 2021

The Board of Supervisors met 
at 8:30AM on Monday, November 
22nd 2021, at the Franklin County 
Courthouse with Board members 
Nolte, McVicker, & Vanness in at-
tendance.

Chairman Nolte led the Pledge of 
Allegiance.

Motion by Vanness, Seconded by 
McVicker to approve the Agenda as 
presented. All ayes. Motion carried.

Motion by Vanness, Seconded by 
McVicker to approve the Board Min-
utes dated 11/15/2021 as present-
ed. All ayes. Motion Carried.

There was discussion as to 
whether or not the county would 
provide financial support of a project 
by Dumont Telephone for expanding 
fiber optic service in Franklin Coun-
ty. Motion by Vanness, Seconded by 
McVicker that the Franklin County 
Board of Supervisors does support 
Dumont Telephone Co in their ex-
pansion of fiber optic internet in the 
Eastern part of Franklin County and 
would provide such letter if needed. 

All ayes. Motion carried.
There was discussion regarding 

county buildings and current and fu-
ture needs by county departments.

Jay Waddingham, County Engi-
neer, met with the Board and gave 
an update on his department.

Motion by Vanness, Seconded 
by McVicker to approve the clo-
sure of Mallard Avenue Between 
40th & 50th Street as of 9:00AM on 
11/15/21 for Tile Crossing. All ayes. 
Motion carried.

Motion by McVicker, Seconded 
by Vanness to approve the closure 
of Oakland Drive Between Finch 
Ave. and 45th Street as of 8:00AM 
on 11/17/21 for Tile Crossing. All 
ayes. Motion carried.

Russel Wood, CICS CEO, met 
with the Board to provide an update 
on his department.

Toni Wilkinson, Recorder, pro-
vided an update to the board on her 
department.

Roy Arends, representing the 
City of Alexander, met with the 
Board to request a tax certificate 
abatement on 302 Harriman Street. 
There was discussion regarding the 
assessments on it which includes 

special assessments by the city, 
drainage assessments, and the 
property taxes. The city will need 
to abate their special assessments 
first and then contact the county to 
proceed.

Public Comment & Board Com-
mittee Reports: Vanness attended 
NICAO and FCDA. McVicker attend-
ed Central Iowa Juvenile Detention. 
Nolte attended Access. There was 
discussion regarding parking at the 
CRC building. No action was taken.

The Drainage Clerk met with the 
Board to discuss the Open Ditch 
Cleaning that was done in 2021. 
Full details may be obtained from 
the Drainage Clerk or on the County 
website.

Motion by Vanness, Seconded 
by McVicker to adjourn at 12:00 
until Monday, November 29th 2021, 
at 8:30AM at the Franklin County 
Courthouse. All ayes. Motion car-
ried.
ATTEST:
Michael Nolte, Chairman
Katy A Flint, Auditor & Clerk to the 
Board
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